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COVID 19 RAPID TESTING FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS 

 

WHY DO THIS? 
The latest information from Health Canada suggests that up to 1/3 of people carrying the virus are 
asymptomatic causing little or no noticeable signs, however, over 50% of known cases were transmitted 
by an asymptomatic carrier. This makes it incredibly important to find asymptomatic carriers in order to 
combat the spread and get to more normalized community life. A COVID-19 rapid screening test can be 
performed anywhere (e.g. on-site, at the place of employment) and does not require shipping a specimen 
to a lab for processing. It takes approximately 15 minutes to yield a result. 

Frequent screening with rapid antigen tests increases the chances of early identification of cases in 
asymptomatic individuals ONLY. Recommended frequency is twice per employee, per week. Ontario has 
also released guidance for organizations that choose to participate in COVID-19 testing that falls outside 
of the public health care system, to ensure there is appropriate oversight and consumer protection and 
that public resources are supporting public health initiatives. 

WHO CAN BUSINESSES GIVE SCREENING KITS TO AND WHO CAN WE SCREEN? 
At this time, you CANNOT give kits to anyone. They are ONLY for use with your employees that are 
frequently coming to the workplace. You also cannot screen anyone else other than employees coming to 
the workplace, this is essential as reporting presumptive positives or inconclusive results may call into 
question your ability/authority to do so. Employees have the right to refuse, but when they comply, that 
is consent to collect and report the data.  

WHAT IS THE ACCURACY OF THESE SCREENS? 
These are highly accurate in the range of 90% accurate, however there are circumstances where they may 
show a false positive or false negative. In particular this is why NO ONE SHOWING SYMPTOMS should be 
screened using these tests, as a false negative result might put the organization in a compromising 
position. 

HOW DO WE DISPOSE OF THE WASTE? 
The screen pad and vial (with the swab and buffering agent in) are considered hazardous waste so please 
keep in a hazardous waste container.  When you are coming to pick-up your refill orders the Windsor-
Essex Regional Chamber of Commerce has a hazardous material disposal bin for you to use. 

HOW IS THE SCREENING ADMINISTERED THROUGH THE NOSTRIL OR MOUTH? 
Rapid Antigen Screening is a nasal swab and not invasive. The requirement is the swab must be inserted 
into each nostril for 5 to 7 seconds 2 cm (1 inch) inside the nasal, while ensuring the inside of the nostril 
is wiped by the swab. 
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WHAT IS THE REPORTING RESPONSIBILITY OUR BUSINESS HAS WITH RESPECT TO 
THE RESULTS OF THE SCREENS? 
In order to participate you have signed a document that makes you responsible to report all results of 
your screens. Total number of screens, all positive, all negative and all inconclusive results must be 
entered in the reporting form available online at www.WEStaySafe.ca 

HOW MANY STAFF CAN GO TO PICK UP AND TRAIN FOR THE SCREENING KITS? 
Due to safety protocols and our training area, we are limiting in-person visits to the facility. Send ONLY 
one person to pick up kits. 

CAN I JUST DROP IN AND PICK UP KITS FOR REFILLS OF MY ORDER? 
If it is the same Screening Supervisor Designate you are not required to watch the video when picking up 
refills but we MUST insist that you book an appointment time through our online system at 
WEStaySafe.ca. For the safety of our staff and volunteers, it is important to keep the number of people 
down to reduce the opportunity of close contact. This will also enable us to have your order ready for you. 

WHAT IS THE NEXT STEP IF AN EMPLOYEE HAS A POSITIVE OR INCONCLUSIVE 
RESULT? 
Anyone screening presumptive positive or inconclusive MUST immediately self-isolate and contact the 
Windsor-Essex Health Unit for a PCR Test within 24 hours and cannot be permitted in the workplace until 
there is a confirmed (WECHU) negative test result. The WECHU can be reached at 1-800-265-5822. 

IS IT REQUIRED THAT WECHU BE NOTIFIED OF ANY POSITIVE/INCONCLUSIVE 
RESULTS IMMEDIATELY? 
According to the Ministry of Health as of now, you are required to report all presumptive positives, and 
inconclusive to the Local Public Health authority, which is the WECHU 1-800-265-5822. Your employee is 
required to follow all of the WECHU’s direction and MUST arrange for a PCR test within 24 hours of their 
presumptive positive or inconclusive result. We will be reporting from our website to the Ministry of 
Health and Health Canada for data collection. 

WHO CAN PERFORM THE SCREEN ON THE EMPLOYEES? 
The Ontario Government authorizes “self” screening using these kits. However, there is a requirement 
that a Screening Supervisor who has been trained via the video you watched at your initial pick-up and 
was sent after your initial order by email. No one other than the employee should perform the swab 
procedure on any employee - the supervisor is there to instruct and ensure the procedure is followed for 
an accurate result. 

CAN I SHOW MY SUPERVISORS HOW TO DO THE SCREENS, HAVE THEM WATCH 
THE VIDEO TO HAVE THEM SUPERVISE THE SCREENS? 
At this point the Ministry of Health requires that a trained individual supervises the screening process. 
You will receive an email after your initial pick up, contained in that email is a link to report results as well 
as a link to the training video to use as a refresher and/or train other supervisors. 

  

http://www.westaysafe.ca/
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WHAT IS THE FREQUENCY WE SHOULD BE SCREENING OUR EMPLOYEES? 
The recommendation from public health is that all employees should be screened twice per week. It is 
understood in some settings or with a higher frequency of close contact that some businesses will want 
to screen more than twice per week. Please advise us at the Windsor-Essex Chamber of Commerce and 
we will try our best to accommodate you. We need to ensure we have the required supply of kits at our 
office.  

DO THESE KITS HAVE AN EXPIRY DATE? 
Yes, they do have any expiry date. However, it appears that all of our supply is valid at least until 2022. 
We will advise if we are getting close to the expiry dates. Using the kits after they expire cannot be 
assumed to have the accuracy they do prior to expiry. Caution should be taken to review the box and 
ensure they are not expired.  

DO I ONLY GIVE SCREENS FOR EMPLOYEES SHOWING SYMPTOMS? 
NO! In fact, it should be recognized that anyone showing symptoms must be kept OUT of the workplace 
and must not be allowed to return until Local Public Health provides a confirmed negative result from a 
diagnostic PCR Test. 

IT IS ALLERGY SEASON AND PEOPLE ARE EXPERIENCING SYMPTOMS LIKE COVID-
19. SHOULD WE AVOID SCREENING PEOPLE THAT MAY BE EXPERIENCING 
ALLERGY SYMPTOMS, OR SHOULD WE SCREEN THEM REGARDLESS? 
Anyone showing symptoms that are similar to COVID-19, could in fact be infectious and should not be 
screened and diverted directly to public health for a PCR assessment. While we recognize some symptoms 
can resemble allergies, the risk to the workplace is not worth ignoring them. 


